Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus 

Minutes of Meeting 15th April 2008

Present

Julie Smethurst; Ruth Jones; Hilary Bingham;  Pamela Leon; Kate Reece; Angela Argenzio; Sue Pennington; Jenny Swann; Richard Salt; Sally Turnbull;  Jim Monach; Janet Bower; Sue Silcock; Helen Kirk.

1. Apologies

Miriam Gilchrist; John Spence.

2. Minutes

were signed.

3. Matters Arising

3.1 notice board

we will stay with the current system until the end of the season. Jim suggested a covering sheet on one of the fixed notice boards.

3.2 the run of workshops for existing members

has been postponed until next season.

3.3 house style for emails

Ruth & John are progressing this work 

3.4 publicity photographs

are ready.

3.5 audition information

Helen / Matt still working on this for the website

3.6 Samuel West’s aunt

came to the Bach concert. She enjoyed it and thanked us. 

4. Finance Officer’s Report

a new form is now available for people needing to claim expenses.

5. Recruitment

Last week Simon Webb met with Ruth, Jenny, Kate, Sue P and Elizabeth Charlesworth to discuss ideas around youth recruitment, raising the chorus profile and the involvement of young people in singing. He has wide experience of working in these fields. He has a programme of outreach work in schools, sometimes working with orchestras most of whom also have education programmes. He commended our recent recruitment drive and suggested we repeat it. His main message was that we should be realistic. Outreach initiatives

will not impact directly upon our numbers in the same way.

He suggested:-

we work with Helen Cowan who currently runs a youth choir in the city and offered to make the initial contact on our behalf;

we involve young people in any future singing days;

we think about using either the Sheffield Youth Orchestra or the orchestra attached to the Saturday morning music academy for gifted and talented children when we have a bring-and-sing event;

we contact Robin Mckuen at Tapton who has a city-wide remit for schools music and offered to make the initial contact.

David Lewis, head of Springs Academy, was not able to be present at the meeting so Jenny will contact him and arrange to meet him.

Jenny to enquire about arrangements for being involved in Freshers Weeks at each of the universities and will ask at next week’s rehearsal for student volunteers to staff the stall.

Jim to find out who conducts the University Chamber Choir so that Jenny can make contact and ensure there is no conflict of interest.

We will have a second run of recruitment workshops for men during the Elijah rehearsals in the spring using the same format as this year.

6. Publicity

Jenny to write to schools, including some in North Derbyshire, with details of the Beethoven concert with a flyer to follow in the autumn.

Ruth & Helen Tabor to liaise on a double-sided publicity flyer for the Beethoven and Rutter concerts using the style developed for the Bach.

Kate to meet with Kate Revelley the new City Hall publicity officer.

The Race for Life publicity is continuing with a slot on “Calendar.” 

Kate to speak to the chorus next week about making a new list for the distribution of leaflets & flyers.

7. Membership

John will re-design the new members form. Eg take out question relating to employment.

3 women and 4 basses are waiting for auditions. One of these is Andy Booth who will not be asked to pay a subscription.

All the men need re-auditioning this summer. Darius has been alerted. Miriam has offered to help.

A second draft of the new members booklet has now been circulated and any suggestions for amendments must be with Angela by 29th April. She will then print off 25 copies. Some of these will be given to people who have joined since January and their feedback sought.

The score preference for one of the two “50 year” members has been obtained and Hilary will get the other. Hilary will then order the scores and Angela will arrange for the binding and inscriptions. They will be presented at a rehearsal in September.

It was decided against transferring the regular rehearsal venue to Spring as it less accessible than the Arts Tower but we are happy to use it from time to time eg during refurbishment of the Arts Tower.

Julie summarised the discussions which have been conducted regarding small choir events. The general feeling is:-

people want to continue with them on occasions such as St Luke’s carols and the railway station;

importance of maintaining quality;

“members of SPC” to be used if a title is required.

Knowing 2 or 3 things from memory for eg tours is still an aspiration but no need for a wide repertory of memorised pieces.

8. Programming

Committee agreed to support initiative to part-fund soloist budget for Elijah in return for a share of box office though not all the details are yet clear. Ruth and Pamela to continue working on this.

9. AOB 
Future agenda items - how to make a big push for promoting Elijah. The accompanists contract.

10. Date of Next Meeting
17/6/08   

